
 

 

June 2017 

Pastoral Perspective 
The first Sunday in June Christians across the world will celebrate Pentecost.  The liturgical 
color is red so you can celebrate Pentecost by wearing red to worship. Pentecost is not as 
well-known or as popular as Christmas and Easter, though it commemorates a watershed 
event in Christian history. It many ways, Pentecost is the birthday of the church. We cele-
brate the Pentecost season throughout the summer. 

On the day of Pentecost, seven weeks after the resurrection of Jesus, the Holy Spirit was 
poured out upon those followers of Jesus who had gathered together in Jerusalem. Ever 
since, Christians are meant to live in the presence and power of the Spirit of God. The Holy 
Spirit helps us to confess Jesus as Lord (1 Corinthians 12:3), empowers us to serve God 
with great energy (1 Cor. 12:4-11), binds us together as the body of Christ (1 Cor. 12:12-
13), helps us to pray (Romans 8:26), and even intercedes for us with God the Creator 
(Romans 8:27). The Spirit guides us (Galatians 5:25), helping us to live like Jesus 
(Galatians 5:22-23). 

Pentecost presents us with an opportunity to consider how we are living each day. Are we 
relying on the power of God’s Spirit? Are we an open channel for the Spirit’s gifts? Are we 
attentive to the guidance of the Holy Spirit? Is the fruit of the Spirit (love, joy, peace, etc.) 
growing in our lives? Most Christians I know, including me, live in the presence and power 
of the Spirit, but only to an extent. We are limited by our fear, our sin, our low expecta-
tions, not to mention our tendency to be distracted from God’s work in us. Pentecost offers 
a chance to confess our failure to fully live by the Spirit and to ask the Lord to fill us afresh 
with divine power. 

Blessings, 
Pastor Scott Summer brings on a time of growth; vegetables in gardens, 

flowers in pots, and grass in yards. It is wonderful to think 
about the growth of our church. Pastor Scott will host three 
gatherings in early July to brainstorm about how St. Paul 
might grow as a congregation in spirit, ministry and wor-
ship attendance.  What are your ideas? You are invited to 

the church parlor on July 6 at 6:30.  Two more gathering on Sunday morning 
Sunday July 9th before your 10:30 worship at 9:30 or after your 9:15 worship at 
10:15 in the church parlor.  The last growing gathering will be July 15 at 9 a.m. 
in the church parlor.  The Church Council will consider all the ideas at their meet-
ing July 17th. 
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Stewardship-  

Sustainable Future-Balanced Budget 
-Our goal in 2017 is to live with a balanced budget as we grow in sharing the 
love of Christ in our mission and ministry.  This is a large goal since we have not 
had a balanced budget in over five years. Yet, we planned well last fall to make 
this possibility a reality this year.  

Results through May 24th   

Church Gifts & Income   $185,814 Church Expenses  $182,532  

Child Development Center Income  $246,609  CDC expenses  $221,342  

Thanks for your support, prayers and ongoing participation! 

Confirmation Class  
ParentParentParentParent----Student Meeting June 11 at 11:45Student Meeting June 11 at 11:45Student Meeting June 11 at 11:45Student Meeting June 11 at 11:45----Church ParlorChurch ParlorChurch ParlorChurch Parlor    

St. Paul will host a Confirmation class for students that are finishing 6th or 7th 
grade this spring as well as any older students who have missed in the past. Rev. 
Scott Shreve will be the lead teacher. The students and a parent will meet once a 
month in June, July and August.  The students will meet with Rev. Shreve two 
Sunday afternoons a month in the school year at 4:30 p.m.  In addition, the 
class will visit a Hindu Temple, the Islamic Center, St. Celica-Cathedral, and 
Temple Israel during the year. Confirmation will be April 29, 2018. Please con-
tact the church office to register.   

Worship Attendance 
January-May 2017 -  221  January-May  2016 – 234 

Please invite a friend, neighbor or family member to church. 

St. Paul’s Healthy Eating Policy 
The Church Council passed the healthy eating policy that was presented by the 
Health Ministries Team and demonstrates commitment to improving the health 
of its members as part of its mission and health priorities. 

This policy applies to all meals (breakfast, lunch and dinner) and snacks served 
at church sponsored meetings and functions.  This policy also applies to all 
snacks and meals served to children and youth including Sunday school, Vaca-
tion Bible School, and after school activities. 

St. Paul United Methodist Church Healthy Eating Policy encourages: 

*Serving two or more vegetable dishes at every meal 

*Serving more fruit at meals 

*Providing a choice of fruit for dessert 

*Serving plenty of fresh fruits and vegetables as snacks 

*Serving more fat free dairy products and whole grains 

*Serving healthfully prepared fruits and vegetables low in saturated fat 
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Preaching Schedule    

June 3/4 Pentecost Acts 2:1-21                     Rev. Marta Wheeler 
 
June 10/11                           Rev. Kathy Rice   
 Supplement with Annual Conference Report on Sunday 
 
June 17/18 Iconic Hebrew Scripture Narratives                   Rev. Scott Shreve 
 Judges 4:1-10, “Deborah Breaks the Glass Ceiling”  
 
June 24/25 Iconic Hebrew Scripture Narratives                   Rev. Scott Shreve 
 Ezekiel 37:1-10, “Dry Bones Live”  

June Worship 
The Fifty Great Days of Easter will end with our celebration of Pentecost, June 03/04June 03/04June 03/04June 03/04.  We will be filled with the 
spirit of music offered by organist, David Schack and the Solid Brass Quartet, as well as members of the St. 
Paul Choir during the 10:30 worship hour and our faithful Fusion musicians at 9:15.  The Sacrament of Holy 
Communion will be celebrated at the Saturday service at 5:00, as well as the Sunday morning services.  You 
are encouraged to observe our receiving of the Holy Spirit by wearing red, the color of the United Methodist 
flame!   

As part of worship June 10/11June 10/11June 10/11June 10/11 we hear from our Lay delegate to the Great Plains Annual Conference recently 
held in Grand Island. 

Beginning with the third weekend of June, the Rev.s Shreve and Wheeler start a ten week preaching series of 
iconic characters found in the Hebrew Scriptures.  You will want to hear the stories of faith and servant hood 
each week as only the forebears in our faith lived them. 

June M&M Worship Service 
Our concluding mid-month M & M service held Wednesday, June 21June 21June 21June 21 at 7:00 p.m. continues with the theme of 
the laity reminding us of “how St. Paul has helped my spiritual journey.”  This month we hear from usher extra-
ordinaire, Jay Searles...one of the friendliest new members we know!  We will observe the Sacrament of Holy 
Communion as part of our time together in the Roth Chapel.  As always, there will be M & M’s a plenty! 

Independence Day Weekend Worship 
The fourth Single Sunday Service will be celebrated Independence Day weekend with worship in the Sanctuary 
at 10:00 a.m., July 02July 02July 02July 02.  This service will be reflective of the meaning of this “fire cracker” of a national holiday 
in the life of our country, but also what it means to strive to live in the kin-dom of God.  Our morning worship 
will include music from the members of The Choir and David Schack, organist. 

Do you have the desire to serve but you don’t know exactly 
where?   
Do you frequently receive compliments on your “winning smile” and “friendly, outgoing manner”?  St. Paul 
needs you!  One of the first people members and visitors alike meet on a Saturday eve or Sunday morning is 
the usher.  We are in need of folks willing to greet for a month stint at any of our three services: Roth Chapel at 
5:00 p.m., Fellowship Hall at 9:15 a.m. and the Sanctuary at 10:30 a.m.  If you would like to “step forward” 
and help where needed talk with Jerry Brabec or let the church office know.  You won’t be sorry! 
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May Special  
Offering for  

Peace with Justice 
 

$443.00 

Health Kits Due by June 4 
If you have assembled health kits for UMCOR, they need to be brought to the church office by Sunday, June 4. 
All the kits will be taken to Annual Conference, which is June 7-10. The kits will then go to one of the UMCOR 
supply depots and eventually used during times of crisis. Thanks to everyone who provided health kits. 

June Special Offering 
The communal offering in June is for the Missouri River District, so contributions will be funding local projects, 
such as the Big Garden, Pearl Pantry and Hispanic Ministries. 

Help is Needed 
Can you serve dinner at Siena/Francis House on 
Tuesday, June 6, from 5:00-7:00 p.m.? Call the 
church office, 402-556-2433, to sign up. If you 
would like to carpool, you can meet in St. Paul 
UMC’s north parking lot at 4:15. 

St. Paul UMC will also be serving dinner at Siena/
Francis House on Tuesday,  July 4. 

Pictures from the Fundraiser for the McMahon Family 

Face painting was popular with the children—and adults. 

Many delicious desserts were donated. 

Fellowship Hall was filled with people wanting to help. 

The silent auction was a big money-maker. 
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Learning, Serving, Praying, and Playing 
We appreciate your prayers in the month of June and are grateful for your financial support that enables the 
mission trip!   

The youth will assist in many ways with Vacation Bible School from June 4-7th. 

Sunday, June 11th, meeting from 4:30-6pm in order to finalize plans for our youth trip. 

Sunday, June 18th, Father’s Day, enjoy the day with your family. We will not meet that day. 

Sunday, June 25th, we will be commissioned for the youth trip at worship services and then leave church at 
noon. Our home base will be at Camp Wesley Wood at Indianola, Iowa. There will be team-building and other 
fun activities available to us. Mission work is also scheduled at the camp. Additionally, we will work at Hope 
Iowa and Bidwell Riverside Center in Des Moines. Daily devotions will be led by the youth at the camp with the 
assistance of Pastor Scott and Marta.  

Our week will be complete with pure fun at Adventureland before returning home on Thursday, June 29th.  

Sunday, July 2nd, during worship, we will share some of the meaningful experiences we had the previous week. 

Rev. Marta Wheeler 

Mental Illness Spiritual Support – God is our Refuge and 
Strength 
It is easy to talk about physical health and even spiritual health within our culture but conversations about men-
tal health are more difficult to have. Yet, maintaining good health includes body, mind and spirit. Each month 
this space will include a scripture passage and comment on mental health to encourage understanding and 
health. In addition to what is noted here, a good resource for further information can be accessed at the Na-
tional Alliance on Mental Illness, www.nami.org or the Nebraska Family Helpline operated by Boys Town at 
800-866-8660. 

WE WILL NEVER GIVE UP HOPE 

‘For I know the plans I have for you,’ declares the Lord, ‘plans to prosper you and not to 
harm you, plans to give you hope and a future’—Jeremiah 29:11 
Many battle mental illness. Added to this number are caregivers and loved ones who are directly affected. Indi-
vidually and together we can take advantage of every opportunity to combat the challenges. We are not in this 
battle alone. National Alliance on Mental Illness is a leader in providing education, advocacy and support. De-
pending on objective professional data, they reduce problems to manageable handling and give direct, appro-
priate referrals. A contact with NAMI prevents much frustration and many fruitless efforts. All services are free. 
Planning provides hope for the future. 

Notable Nineties 
Twelve 90-year-olds and near-90-year-
olds met for brunch on Saturday, May 20.  
Glenn Miller music for the event was pro-
vided by Kim Alger and Rev. Jerry Brabec, 
and Marilou Dohe prepared and served 
the food with the help of Steve Dohe,  
Kathy Rice, and Todd & Ann Parmenter. 

Back Row: Gladys Lantz, Howard Roberts, Clyde 
Arnold, Vance Taylor, Jean Schmid, Frank Web-
ber 
Front Row: Bill Repair, Pauline Himes, Tom 
Zwink, Glennis Stout, Joyce Black, Estelle Potter 
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Healthy Eating Can Be Simple  
According to food author Michael Pollan , from "In Defense of Food", you can sum up healthy eating in seven 
words: “Eat food. Not too much. Mostly plants.” While it may sound simple, this is great advice. According to 
registered dietitians, “eat food” means a balanced diet of whole foods (fruits, vegetables, whole grains, low-fat 
dairy, fish and lean meats and healthy fats) rather than processed foods. “Not too much” means stop before 
you are full. “Mostly plants” means filling your plate with fruits, vegetables, whole grains and beans. 

To Healthy Eating! 
Health Ministry Team 

UMW Update 
Come to the parlor June 7 at 9:30 and learn about Climate Justice. Our speaker is Tim Finkenscher from First 
Church who has been practicing sustainable living for many years. This will complement our sermon series on 
the Environment. All are welcome. 

Kathy Rice and Marjorie Shreve attended the Great Plains Spiritual Retreat at Camp Comeca in Cozad. The 
theme was Women in the Bible and the method of teaching was the method used in training Bible Women 
around the world. 

Pat Leslie, Mary Campbell, Annette Farquhar, and Marjorie Shreve attended the Spring Spiritual Missouri River 
District meeting May 6 at Bellevue St. James. The topic was Wesley’s Three Simple Rules: Do Good, Do No 
Harm and Stay in Love with God.  

We had a Mini-Mart and one of the beautiful quilts our quilting ladies made was sold (two were sold before the 
Mini-Mart) as well as many delicious treats including a loaf of Everything Bread. We even had fresh herbs from 
Ann Herzinger’s amazing inside herb garden. 

We do not meet in July or August but some will be attending Mission Universities in Kansas or Kearney to learn 
about the 3 Home Missionary Conferences: Alaska, Oklahoma Indian, and Appalachia and The Red Bird Mis-
sion in Kentucky as well as a spiritual study and climate justice. See the UMW bulletin board next to Rev. Bra-
bec’s office for details.  

We are anticipating some going to the Quadrennial UMW meeting in Columbus, Ohio next spring and early 
registrations must be in by the end of October. There are funds to support those wishing to go. Please contact 
Marjorie Shreve if interested. This is an every 4 year event that connects us closer to the National and Global 
missions we support with our pledges.  

Marta Wheeler is putting together a Women’s Retreat for October 1&2 from Sunday pm to Monday noon at 
Schuyler. Contact Marta for reservations. All women are welcome.  

Health Ministry Team 
The next meeting will be June14, 2017 at 6:00 pm in the Library.  Please bring ideas and help us plan activi-
ties for healthful living and programs that encompass the needs of our congregation, the Rawandi and Nepal-
ese groups and the community as well.  We encourage participation by dieticians and health related disciplines 
to offer any expertise.                                                                                                                                

Bridge Groups Are Recruiting New Members 
The marathon bridge group is seeking new members for 2017-18. The objective is to meet St. Paul members 
you don't know or to get to know St. Paul members better, to have fun, and to raise money for missions ($10 
per person per year). Marathon means you will play about 10 times between September and June with a differ-
ent team of two each time. Half the time your team will be the host, the other half you will play in someone 
else's home. We aim to play once a month--the date is at the convenience of the host and guest teams. All lev-
els of skill are welcome. If you are interested call Annette Conser at 402-493-4810 or e-mail to annettecon-
ser@cox.net. By June 30 please. 
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We hope you will join us for the   
JUNE  7TH  MEETING  
at 9:30 am in the Parlor. 

Our Featured speaker will be 
 

JIM FICKENSCHER 
Speaking on “Climate Justice” 

 
This is the last meeting until  

September ! 

MISSION UNIVERSITY 
 

July  16-21 Salina  Kansas 
July 28-30  Kearney, Nebraska 

August 18-19  Topeka, Kansas  

 

Announcing a UMW Retreat 
October  1 & 2 

St. Benedict’s Center in Schuyler, NE. 
Check in at 3  Program starts at 4pm 

Cost is $72 for double or $80 for  
single. Meals included. 

         JUNE 2017 
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HOSTING   IN 
 

JUNE 
Esther 

 
SEPTEMBER   

Naomi & Rebecca 
 

OCTOBER 
Ruth 
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inTouch 

Christian Sympathy 
To Lois Braymen in the death of her sister 

To Claudia & Jack Griger & family in the death of 
Claudia’s brother 

Congratulations 
To Jacob Robinson & Kayla Timm, on their May 
20 wedding. Jacob’s parents are Hank & Susie 
Robinson, and his grandparents are Nick & Mary 
Stolzer. 

To Brandt Andress on his graduation from 
Westside High School. 

To Samjana Rai on her graduation from Benson 
High School. 

To Tyler Miles on his graduation from Concordia 
University. 

To Laura Brill on receiving a Master’s Degree in 
Acoustical Sciences from the University of 
Nebraska at Lincoln. 

To Audrey Madison, who earned a Ph.D. in 
Sociology from the University of Missouri  in  
Columbia, MO. 

Recent Hospitalizations 
Jackie Pospisil, Jeanette Peyton, Virginia Richards, 
Peggy Sterling 

Memorials 
For Jim Reim—Carroll Fleming 

For Ruth Konopik—William Konopik 

For Mary Buono—Judy Buono 

For Don Bruhn—Delores Maycock, Dollithea 
Burgin 

For Gary Simpson—Claudia Griger 

For John W. Anderson—Ralph Anderson, Vivian 
Parrish 

Thank You 
Thank you for your generosity in allowing Omaha 
Children’s Choir to use your space this year. We 
are so grateful for your continued support and 
love being in the Benson area. Thank you for your 
hospitality that you show us each week. We 
appreciate all of you! 

Sincerely, 
Omaha Children’s Choir 

Stephen Ministry in Action 
From a Stephen Ministry caregiver: 

“Stephen Minister training taught me not just how to be a caregiver, 
but how to live life in a new way—being Christ to other people. It’s 
an awesome blessing to be used by God to bring hope and healing 
to someone else. I am humbled.” Mike Carpenter, Kennesaw,  
Georgia 

The Dinner Group will meet on Saturday, June 24, at 
Railcar Modern America. Meet 
outside the chapel after the 5:00 
p.m. worship service, or meet the 
group at Railcar Modern America, 
1814 N. 144 St., at approximately 
6:30 p.m. All adults are welcome. 

Book Club 
“The Two-Family House” by Lynda Cohen Loiman is 
the book the Book Club will be discussing at their 
June meeting. The Book Club meets at Immanuel 
Village on Saturday, June 10, at 8:30 a.m. For direc-
tions, call Dee Maycock at 402-571-5599.  

Benson Farmers Market 
The Benson Farmers Market opened its 10th season on May 6th.  It is located at the Omaha Home for Boys, 
4343 N. 52nd St (52nd & Ames), every Saturday, rain or shine, May 6 through September 30, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.    
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inWorship 

Saturday Evenings 

      5:00 p.m.—Roth Chapel 

Sunday Mornings 

 9:15 a.m. FUSION—Fellowship Hall 

    10:30 a.m.—Sanctuary 

    12:30 p.m. African & Bhutan Services 

inOffice 
Monday  -  Friday:  9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday:  8:00 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 


